Notice of POR/POD Change for NPPD.WACM
May 18, 2006
Due to changes made on MAPP and NPPD OASIS, WACM will rename its East side Sidney DC Tie service point (POR/POD) from NPPD.WACM to SCSE.

This change will be effective as of Friday May 19, 2006.  Transmission offering across Sidney DC tie will have to be made using the new SCSE POR/POD.

For those customers who have a long term transmission capacity across Sidney DC Tie, NPPD.WACM to other service points or other service points to NPPD.WACM, over LAPT’s transmission system, Western is working with OATI to convert these reservations to reflect this change.  For instance, if a customer has transmission capacity from NPPD.WACM to DJ, the POR/POD on this reservation will be changed to show SCSE to DJ.  Customers with long term capacity across Sidney DC tie will be required to use the new name in their tag.

Questions regarding this issue should be directed to Mr. Raymond Vojdani, WACM’s OASIS Administrator, at (970) 461-7379, or WACM’s real time transmission operators at (970) 461-7577.

